


Testimony of  Maine Press Association 


Honorable Anne Carney, Senate Chair  
Honorable Matt Moonen, House Chair  
 Joint Legislative Committee on Judiciary 


April 26, 2023 


RE: LD 1622, “Resolve, to Reestablish the Criminal Records Review Committee


Dear Senator Carney, Representative Moonen, and Members of  the Committee on Judiciary: 


The Maine Press Association supports this legislation. 


We believe the work of  the Criminal Records Review Committee that was initiated in 2021 is vital 
to fully understanding, and further developing, Maine rules regarding public access to criminal 
records and processes, which are complex and affect many citizens in different ways. 


The MPA believes, however, that surface has just been scratched and much for study — and 
thoughtful conversations — are in order. 


We support LD 1622, and the intent to keep this fairly new committee, which represents a broad 
spectrum of  important voices, on task with continued collaborative efforts. Most importantly, the 
Criminal Records Review Committee needs time to do its work with thoughtful and methodical 
processes fundamental to democracy. 


Thank you for your time and consideration, 
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